From: Judy Jobin

**Sent:** September 2, 2020 3:25 PM **To:** Laura Moy < <a href="mailto:lmoy@tecumseh.ca">lmoy@tecumseh.ca</a>>

Subject: Proposed Housekeeping Amendment to Sandwich South Zoning By-law 85-18

Although Mr. Mayor is quoted as saying 'I don't know of any municipality...that says you can grow corn but you can't grow wheat',

his own municipality's outdated by-law says you can have a greenhouse but you can't grow mushrooms. Cannabis is no less in need of regulation than mushrooms. To not even mention cannabis in the proposed revision is ludicrous.

We are well aware that 'cannabis is a legal agricultural crop. Who are we to say you can't do it?' You are our elected officials, that's who! You are responsible for regulating where that controlled crop can be raised.

To allow a cannabis facility to proceed in Oldcastle with no public input, no zoning by-law changes, no updated Official Plan is underhanded. It's easy to suggest it's not against the rules when you have abdicated your responsibility to make rules.

Mary Jobin